
 Boulware Springs Charter School
Governing Board Informational Meeting 
Regular Meeting was held at: 
Boulware Springs Charter School
1303 NE 23rd Ave., Gainesville, FL
Monday, February 26, 2018
5:30 p.m.
Notification to the public via school’s website
MINUTES
I. SESSION: 5:30 p.m. 
A. Attendees 
Board Members: Audrey Sommer, Wanda Nichols, Steve Bradford, Bryan Williams, Megan Lane (phone)
Others: Kay Abbitt, Cecile Wicks 
B. Action Items
I. Approval of January 22nd  Board Meeting Minutes
Bryan motioned to approve the minutes from January 22nd.  Steve seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved.
II. Discussion/Motion to Approve Expenses/Payments (if + $3,000)
There were no expenses over $3,000. 
           III. Approval of Projected 5-Year Budget
Audrey motioned to approve the projected 5 year budget. Wanda seconded and the motion was unanimously approved.
C. Items for Discussion Only (No Action) 
I. Update on Teachers/Student Enrollment

There are currently 150 students enrolled. Primary is full and we cannot enroll anymore.   We are currently accepting teacher applications for next school year.
II. Update on Financials
Kay provided the board with a statement of assets and liabilities and statement of revenue and expenditure. She reviewed the profit and loss sheet (expenses for January and year to date). The school received $53,000 in Capital Outlay funds on February 1st.
                        III.      Charter Renewal/Long-Term Plans/Purchase of 8th Portable
Boulware’s charter is up for renewal and expires on June 1st. Part of the renewal involves a projected 5 year budget, which Steve Sommer is helping to create. Kay provided copies to the board of the 5 year budget financials. 
One remaining portable’s lease ends in May. Steve Sommer spoke with Mobile Modular and the choices are to continue to rent the portable at  $575/month for 3 years or to purchase the portable for $40,000 after the lease is over in May. Steve recommended using Capital Outlay funding to purchase the portable. 
IV.      Emails for Board Members
Cecile clarified instructions on board member emails and where to log in to access the   email accounts.
VI.
Conflict of Interest Policy
Kay provided the board with the conflict of interest policy for each member to sign.
VII.
Fundraising

Boulware is a part of the Amazing Give, which is on March 21st & 22nd. Kay will create a donation page and update and promote on Facebook. Kay will consider a tennis fundraiser.
             VIII. 
New/Unfinished Business
The PTA supply drive was successful.
II. ADJOURNMENT:  6:11 p.m.
The next two board meetings are scheduled for 5:30 p.m., April 16th , May 21st
Respectfully Submitted:
________________________________________ 

_________________________
                    Bryan Williams, Interim Vice Chair                                             Date            
Approved by Governing Board: ________________________





          Date

